
 SAN ANTONIO WATER SYSTEM 
 Interdepartment Correspondence Sheet 
 
To:  Zoning Commission Members 
 
From:  Scott R. Halty, Director, Resource Protection & Compliance Department,  
  San Antonio Water System 
 
Copies To: Andrew Wiatrek, Manager, Edwards Aquifer and Watershed Protection Division, 

Michael Barr, Supervisor, Aquifer Protection and Evaluation Section, Michael A. 
Escalante, Environmental Protection Specialist III 

 
Subject: Zoning Case Z2021-10700220 (Woldhagen Tract) 
 
         Date:    March 11, 2022 
 
SUMMARY  
 
A request for a change in zoning has been made for an approximate 38.255-acre tract located on the 
city's northwest side. As further described below, the tract includes property both within the Edwards 
Aquifer Recharge Zone and the Contributing Zone within Transition Zone. A change in zoning from 
“R-6 MLOD-1 MLR-2 ERZD” to “MF-18 MLOD-1 MLR-2 ERZD” is being requested by the 
applicant Mosaic Land Development, LLC and represented by Daniel Ortiz of Brown & Ortiz, PC. 
The change in zoning has been requested to allow for a residential unit development. The property is 
currently designated as a Category 2. 
 
Based on the site evaluation of the property, and the information submitted by the applicant, SAWS 
staff recommends approval of the proposed land use. Should the City Council rezone the property 
that is the subject of this report, the San Antonio Water System recommends that any development 
on that property after the zoning classification has been changed should be restricted as stated in the 
environmental recommendations section of this report. 
 
LOCATION 
 
The subject property is in City Council District 8, located approximately 1.8-miles west of Hausman 
Rd and IH-10 West intersection. A portion of the property, 20.338-acres lies within the Edwards 
Aquifer Recharge Zone and the remaining 17.917-acres lies in the Contributing Zone within 
Transition Zone (Figures 1 and 2). 
 
SITE EVALUATION 
 

1. Development Description: 
 

The proposed change is from “R-6 MLOD-1 MLR-2 ERZD” to “MF-18 MLOD-1 MLR-2 
ERZD” and will allow for a residential unit development on approx. 20.338-acres. The site is 
a farmstead with a cabin, horse barn, storage shed, an open field, with areas of native tree 
growth. The proposed project will consist of approx. 280-330 residential units with an 
amenity center and a dog park.  
 


















